NEWS AND NOTICES

Readers are invited to submit to the Secretary of The Institute news items of interest

Personal Items

Gerald D. Berndt has taken a position as Mathematician at Headquarters,
Strategic Air Command. He is Deputy Chief of Programming and Consultant
in mathematics and statistics to the Commander in Chief in the Directorate of
Operations.

Dr. John R. Bowman has left his post as Director of Research for Mellon
Institute in Pittsburgh to take up the duties of the new Associate Dean of the
Technological Institute at Northwestern University in Evanston, Illinois.

Robert J. Buehler, formerly instructor in mathematics and project associate
at the Naval Research Laboratory, University of Wisconsin, has been appointed
Assistant Professor in the Department of Statistics and the Statistical Labora-
tory at Iowa State College, Ames, Iowa.

Mavis Carroll has moved with General Foods Research Center to their new
laboratories in Tarrytown, New York. She was recently named Section Head
in the Product Evaluation Division, which includes responsibility for subjective
testing and statistical services.

Eugene Crystal is now employed by Smith Kline & French Laboratories in
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. Mr. Crystal received an M.S. degree from Rutgers
University in 1957.

Dr. Herbert A. David has resigned from the University of Melbourne to
accept an appointment as Professor of Statistics at the Virginia Polytechnic
Institute.

Dr. Olive Jean Dunn has resigned her position as Assistant Professor of Sta-
tistics at Towa State College, Ames, Iowa, and has accepted a position as Assis-
tant Professor of Biostatistics, University of California at Los Angeles.

Carl H. Fischer, Professor of Actuarial Mathematics, University of Michi-
gan, has been by Secretary of Health, Education, and Welfare Marion B. Folson
to a 12-member advisory council which is to review the long-range financial
position of the Social Security System.

Dr. John E. Freund, formerly of the Department of Statistics of Virginia
Polytechnic Institute, is now connected with Arizona State University. His
new residence is 7532 E. Holly, Scottsdale, Arizona.

Professor Bernard Friedman, formerly of the Institute for Mathematics and
Mechanics at New York University, has accepted a position as Professor of
Mathematics at the University of California at Berkeley.

Paul Gunther has taken a leave of absence from the Statistical Methods
Section of the General Electric Company and is now at the University of Chicago
working on his Ph.D. degree.
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